
PROPERTY STUDIED FOR  
NATIONAL HISTORIC LANDMARK DESIGNATION 

 
 MCGREGOR MEMORIAL CONFERENCE CENTER 
 DETROIT, MICHIGAN 
 
 
The Landmarks Committee of the National Park System Advisory Board will evaluate this 
property at a meeting to be held on May 28-29, 2014, beginning at 10 a.m. on May 28 in the 
Richard L. Hurlbut Memorial Hall, 3rd Floor, Charles Sumner School Museum and Archives, 
1201 17th Street NW, Washington, DC.  The meeting will continue at 9:30 a.m. on May 29 at 
the National Park Service Washington Office, Rm. 202, 1201 “Eye” Street NW, Washington, 
DC.  Please note the two different meeting locations.  The Landmarks Committee evaluates the 
studies of historic properties being nominated for National Historic Landmark designation in 
order to advise the full National Park System Advisory Board.  At a subsequent meeting the 
National Park System Advisory Board will consider those properties that the Committee finds 
meet the criteria of the National Historic Landmarks Program. 
 
Owners of private properties nominated for NHL designation have an opportunity to concur with 
or object to designation, in accordance with the National Historic Preservation Act and 36 CFR 
65.  Any owner or partial owner of private property who chooses to object to designation must 
submit a notarized statement certifying that the party is the sole or partial owner of the private 
property and objects to the designation.  Each owner or partial owner of private property has one 
vote, regardless of the portion of the property that the party owns.  If a majority of private 
property owners object, a property will not be designated.  Letters objecting to or supporting 
nominations may be sent to Mr. J. Paul Loether, Chief, National Register of Historic Places and 
National Historic Landmarks Program, at the National Park Service, 1201 “Eye” Street NW 
(2280), 8th Floor, Washington, DC 20005. 
 
Should you wish to obtain information about these meetings, or about the National Historic 
Landmarks Program, please contact Historian Patty Henry at the National Park Service, at the 
address given above; by telephone at (202) 354-2216; or by e-mail at <patty_henry@nps.gov>. 
 


